Newsletter 6

20th October 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a fantastic day we have had with an early Halloween theme. The children looked fantastic in
the scariest outfits. Manchester and Chester construction have provided our DJ for this afternoon's
events and prizes for the creative fancy dress.

This half term has been very busy, and the pupils have already progressed so much in just a short
space of time.

Over half term the building work continues, and we will also be having a new internet connection
and phone system installed to ensure we are ready when the school expands. (The school number
will be the same 01270 691900). We are hoping there will be minimal disruption on our return, and
we will communicate to you if we are experiencing difficulties. We will always be able to access our
emails so if you do need to make contact and the phone line was down, please email or use
eSchools.

Just a reminder parents evening is Thursday 2nd November, if you haven’t already arranged a time,
please use the eSchools app to book in. As you know, our staff here at Springfield work extremely
hard and work beyond the school day to ensure planning, resources and assessment are all in place.
To ensure a work life balance, staff are not expected to respond to e-mails and messages before
8.30am and after 5.00pm. If you require urgent contact outside of this time, please email
head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk and | will endeavour to get back to you. Thank you in advance for
your support for our staff.

We hope that you all have a wonderful half term holiday and just a reminder that we return to school
on Tuesday 31st October.

Kind Regards,

Lisa and Kim

Lisa Hodgkison Headteacher Crewe and Wilmslow
Kim Cepeda Wilson Head of School Crewe


mailto:head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk

An Amazing Surprise from the Crewe and Nantwich Rotary Club.

It was wonderful to have the Robert and Philip join us today from the Crewe and Nantwich Rotary
club. The club held a fundraising golf day for the school in September and raised a phenomenal
£7,000 for the school.

They joined the sixth form assembly to hear some of the ideas that the students had come up with
to spend the money. The two key themes today were instruments and sports equipment.

We are overwhelmed with the generosity of the local community within the Crewe and Nantwich
Rotary club, a huge thank you to them all.

School Photos

photography Ltd

ﬁcudemy

School photos will be conducted on

Thursday 2nd November 2023

At this session we will be photographing
Whole School

Individuals

Please ensure full uniform is worn and children are neat and tidy.

Parents will receive free proofs of every image
and the option to make a purchase.



October Half Term
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New Lunch Menu
Please see attached the menu that will be in place from MONDAY 6TH NOVEMBER.

Thank you to the School Council for making the choices which have been applied to the new menu.
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Parent-Carer Involvement in a Research Study at Keele University

!5
Keele

UNIVERSITY

School of Medicine

Research into prescribing common medicines for people with learning
ism in primary care

Do you care fo%@%l@ne
Wlté learg',ng disability or

tism?

Ifyes, we are interested in hearing your views
about the medicines people with learning disability
or autism are prescribed in primary care

Ifyou are interested, please join us for an
interactive session to share yourviews.

Contact: Sara Muller,
Venue: MS Teams (instructions available)
Date & time: 10am-12pm Tuesday 21 November

Swimming

Swimming club returns for our secondary children on Tuesday 31st October and for primary children
on Thursday 2nd November 2023.

The groups will remain the same for next half term. New groups will start in January 2024, details to
follow.

Please ensure your children have the correct swimming kit. This includes a swimming pad or
incontinence swimwear if they are not toilet trained.

This is essential for the benefit of all swimmers.

Your cooperation is much appreciated.




Household Support Fund

The next Household Support Fund supermarket voucher distribution to education settings will be in
advance of the 2023 Christmas holidays.

The automatic rollout of supermarket vouchers will only be provided to pupils in receipt of IRFSM. All
pupils in receipt of IRFSM on 30 November 2023 will receive HSF vouchers via their education
setting.

If you think you may qualify for IRFSM please visit https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-
meals/free_school meals.aspx

The School Gate

Thank you to all the parents for attending today, Kirsty Brudenell sent her apologies as she could not
attend due to her beingill.

If any parents are looking for activities during the holiday, look at the Parents Page on our Springfield
Website, click onto What's happening in Cheshire east area and also what's in the community too.
You should have a list of activities.

e Westport Lake Playground - has cycle area, park area, and booking is required. 01782 234
234

e Caterton Mini Cycle - you can take your own bikes too, more info is on the website, booking
required.

e Autism Inclusive - Bramhall Road, Crewe CW2 8PS
e For local areas - Visit the Family Hub at Monks Coppenhall Centre or call them.

| would advise you to call each activity before turning up and also mention to them that you do have
siblings too.

| wish you all a lovely holiday, stay safe and be well!

Farida

Friends of Springfield

The Friends of Springfield held their Annual General Meeting this week. Please see the minutes on
the school website, we have some exciting events planned.

We welcome new members, the next meeting is scheduled to be held on Thursday 16th November
2023, 12 noon at Springfield School. If anyone would like to attend virtually, please let us know, we’d
love to see you there.


https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-meals/free_school_meals.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-meals/free_school_meals.aspx
https://springfield.eschools.co.uk/website/friends_of_springfield/380017

Our NHS Team

Nursing Team
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this.

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday

Caitlin Graham-Smith, Physiotherapist, working in school Thursdays and Fridays

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy
Outreach Programme.

Therapy Assistants: Liz Lehm, Jane Mather, Grace Bullen, and Megan Powell
Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday.

Physio/OT direct line: 01270 826153

Wheelchair assessment unit: 01270 826323

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare 0151 6536000

Speech Therapy
Phone the school on 01270 691900 or on direct line 01270 826152.

Jo Currie is in school Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday.

Alex Makin is in school Wednesday morning, Thursday, and Friday.

Cathy Webster and Rachel Turner are our Speech and Language Therapy Assistants
Emall: joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk

Or contact via eSchools.

Contact Us

If you need to contact us:
Springfield School

Crewe Green Road

Crewe

CW1 5HS

Telephone: 01270 691900

Email: head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk
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